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THANK YOU FROM THE CANADIAN RED CROSS:

I was pleased to receive the following letter from the Canadian Red Cross:

Dear Dr. Fast:

The Canadian Red Cross Society is grateful to you, Shirley Girvan, Jim Humble,
all the.staff, faculty and students for their assistance and support of the
Blood Donor Program at King Edward Campus. :

The clinic held on September 28, 1987 was attended by 92 donors, of which 69
were able to donate. It was less than we had hoped for but I feel we have a

good base to build on.

Wednesday, March 2, 1988 is the date scheduled for the next clinic, also between
the hours of 10:00 a.m. — 4:00 p.m. We look forward to returning to King Edward

Campus.

Yours sincerely,

(Mrs.) Miriam Thompson
Program Consultant
Blood Donor Recruitment Lawrence Fast

To all donors on campus I also say, thank you!
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PETER .LITTLEBOY - .UNCHANGED AFTER..25 YEARS AT KEC:

Today, October 29, marks the 25th year of Peter Littleboy's service at King
Edward Campus. In that time he has never waivered in his dedication to the most

important people on campus — the students.

Peter, for your faithful service on campus, for your work with the Native
Education Centre, for your support of innovative ideas please accept our thanks!

Lawrence Fast

ON VACATION:
16, information of a routine nature may be

During my vacation, Nov. 02 to Nov.
Matters requiring decisions may be

obtained from my secretary - Joan Rippel.

referred to Patricia Groves.
Sam lLewindon

CHRISTMAS TREE DECORATING AND CAROL SING:

It's almost that time again! Join the Music Department on Nov. 25th, 1:30 p.m.
for the Christmas tree decorating and carol sing in the courtyard.

Those ESL instructors who would like tapes of the carols please contact either
Ted Greene or Karine Breslauer in the Music Department Local 220.

Ted Greene

REMINDER :
Please remember not to leave boxes which are to be mailed in the mailroom.

All poges being sent to the outside post office must go to Steve Baker in
Receiving. ;

Wendy Lannard
Buildings & Grounds
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Friday, November 6, 1987

4:30 - 8:30 p.m.

King Edward Campus Cafeteria

Novemberfest Highlights:

- ’Football Challenge’
cheered by the B.C. Lions Cheerleaders

- Novemberfest Spirits/Food/Entertainment
- Variety Auction - courageous members of the college commu-

nity will offer their talents, their services,
their prized possessions

Join the Fun and Support the United Way

Donate yourself, your talent, your service, your prized possession to
be auctioned off.

Here are some inspiring examples:

Grant Kelly will prepare a gallon of his Canadian Championship Chili
(ICS approved - no beans) and deliver same to your home .. piping
hot ... ready to serve.

Patricia Groves will bake one loaf of bread a week for six weeks
(the dough she makes has a reputation).

Walter and Ruth Behnke will provide a Dining Out experience for
two at their home. :

Go for it!!!

Deposit your written donation of ...222... for auction
in Malcolm Cant’s or Walter Behnke’s mailbox as soon as possible.




ON VACATION:

I will be away from the Campus November 2 to 6 inclusive. Please refer any
scheduling problems to Fanny Yip (local 734), any other matters please refer to
Colin Sutherland (local 235).

Shirley Girvan

AT THE LIBRARY:

We have been experiencing some difficulties with unattended children in the
library. We will attempt to deal with the problem with the following measures:

1. Only children who have a parent on campus will be permitted to stay in the
library.

2. If a child is left unattended in the library, we will request the parent to
leave us some emergency information such as a room number where they can be
reached.

3. Children who do not have a parent on campus will be asked to leave. They
will be given a letter to take home which explains how an adult may obtain a
Community Borrower card, and inviting parents to visit their nearest public
library.

Library staff request that any VCC instructors or staff who are aware of a
student who is bringing their children onto campus and leaving them unattended,
advise them of library policy.

Media News:

Several instructors have been inquiring about the 16mm film: '"The Way of the
Willow', about a Vietnamese refugee family. This film is not owned by VCC.
However, it can be borrowed from the NFB with sufficient notice. Please make
this bocking with Amanda, local 435.

Susan Weber

ON VACATION:

I will be on vacation from November 2 to November 13. Please refer matters
pertaining to the ESL Half-Time Department to Donna McGee in my absence.

Cheryl Jibodh



PEGGY CLARKSON
LANGARA FACULTY ASSOC.,
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LETSURE = WORK

STRESS MANAGEMENT

Has there been some stress in your life lately?
How are you managing it?

Although we all need a certain amount of stress to be productive, too much
may not be beneficial to your health and well-being.

That is why we have designed a program just for you.
You'll assess how stress affects your 1ife.
You'll define good, bad and imagined stress.

You'll Tearn how to }ecognize signals and signs of stress and learn ways
for preventing and coping with stress.

.Three one-day .workshops will be offered at each of the campuses in late
November, early December. There is no fee - this is provided for you as
college employees.

To register/indicate an interest please call 875-1131 and ask for Personnel.
Leave your name, position title, department, campus and phone local.

Workshop Facilitator: Dr. Kris Waaben

Kris is the staff psychotherapist. He was educated in Denmark and has a
Ph.D. in Psychology. He worked in the Danish social and health system for
six years before coming to Canada on a leave of absence and deciding to stay.

Kris has experience in a number of areas and is interested in assisting
people learn skills fcr managing other people's behavior,

JEAN BLAKE
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Early Bird Draw

Deposit your United Way Pledge Card early and
qualify form Early Bird Draws
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Friday, Oct. 30, 1987 (SwurpriseDraw)
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Be A People Helper

. People helpmgpeople | Complete your Pledge early Peoplehelping people.
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Friday, November 6, 1987

Variety Auction
Donation Offered for Auction:

== s

Name Department Phone Local

Spéciﬁc Description of Donated Service, Talent, Object, etc.

\United Way

: Reserve Bid:
Signature Date
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FROM THE BOOKSTCRE:

We are now carrying more general interest books. Since we can get a better
discount on many of these than we can on textbooks, we are able to offer staff a
10% discount on '"trade'" bocks only.

Trade books include most popular paperback novels, books like Man In Motion,

In Search of Excellence, The Illustrated History of Canada and assorted
cookbooks, all of which we have in stock. We would also appreciate hearing your
requests. We can easily stock your favourite authors; all you have to do is
tell us who they are.

We still have Solid Gold Books at $38.00 - less staff discount. The value is
superb.

Something New at the Bookstore

One of our own students, Rick Gauthier, has designed and produced the item and
is now very busy marketing it. The item is '"No Flex Envelopes'. It's quality
protection for mailing legals, diplomas, photos efc. and it comes. in three
sizes, priced between $1.25 and $1.45.

Karen Kelly
REMINDER: CAREER PLANNING WORKSHOP:
Time: 2:30 = 4:30 p.m.
Cate: 1987 November 2, 9, 16 (Mondays)
Place: Counselling, Room 3002
Registration: There is no fee, however, students must pre-register through
the Counselling Career Centre, 875-6111, Local 496, 497,
Room 3002.

ESL Prerequisite: Advanced Level Completion

Edie MacKenzie



HAVE FUN THE UNITED WAY!

THROW DARTS FOR PRIZES
AT THE NOVEMBERFEST
*MANY PRIZES TO BE WON*

OATE: NOV.§
TIME: 5PM
PLACE: KEC CAFETERIA

P
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NOTES FROM THE CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE:

We feel Domco is doing a very good job. However to do it even better they need
your cooperation.

Please do not telephone Domco between 11:30 a.m. and 1:30 p.m. as they are busy
serving lunch.

Need CATERING for lunches, meetings etc. please bock in advance:
-at least one day in advance for meetings; and

-at least three days in advance for lunches (Remember to confirm numbers)-.

AN INVITATION TO ESL FACULTY:

The Manitoba Teachers of English as a Second lLanguage Association has extended
to ESL Faculty at KEC an invitation to attend their 16th annual conference.
This will take place at the Faculty of Education, University of Manitoba on
Friday and Saturday, February 19th and 20th, 1988. Anyone interested in
presenting a workshop at the conference is asked to inform their Department Head -
before November 13, so that a description of the presentation can be included in
the conference programme.

Miriam Bennett

POSITION OPENINGS:

Malaspina College requires an Assistant ﬁirector, Powell River Campus. Closing
date for applications is October 31, 1987.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Program Assistant I (Power Sewing). This is a
part-time position - 12 hours per week until approximately July 22, 1988 and
then again from approximately October 1, 1988 - June 30, 1989. Closing date for
applications is November 3, 1987.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Secretary I. Closing date for applications is
November 6, 1987. g

Lawrence Fast

‘I guess someone should have pre-
pared you for what goes on in there.”



